From: Charlotte Watkins 
Sent: 19 May 2015 12:37
To: Linda Griffiths
Subject: 15/00377/F

15/00377/F

Hi Linda

I am slightly confused as to how this application relates and crosses over with 15/00107/DISC in terms of requirements for information. However the ecological appraisal submitted here is fine and largely summarised in the agents letter. 

The recommendations in section 4 of the appraisal are appropriate and should be implemented, much of this is already in the Method Statement for 15/00107/DISC. In particular however note in Section 4.2 that a botanical survey is deemed desirable and mitigation if needed as a result. The measures for badgers, birds, GCN, reptiles and bats are OK although they must include checks for ground nesting birds prior to any works also.

An otter and water vole survey is need for the crossing points before the river crossings are designed.

The ecological enhancements suggested in the report are appropriate particularly given it is sited in a CTA – wildflower rich margins would be beneficial if compatible with surrounding flora. A bat box and a couple of bird boxes should be included on the barn on suitable aspects – currently there are no such provisions shown on the plans. These aspects could be conditioned.

Please get back to me to discuss further.

Regards

Charlotte

Dr Charlotte Watkins

Ecology Officer

